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january

The Town Clerk’s Office will be closed on
Thursday, January 11

 
The staff will be attending Presidential Primary

Election Training

TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE CLOSED

Saturday

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday

Friday This calendar highlights
special events and meetings

happening this month

Please read all article for
MANY more important events,

activities and meetings!

Note:  Please check with event/project
coordinators first for dates,

 times and cancellations.  

Sunday

1/8 - Friends of the Library
Meeting

1/6 & 1/13 - Boy Scouts
Annual Tree Collection

1/20 - Historical Society
Open House, 1 - 3 pm

1/16 - Last Day to Register
to Vote

1/16 - Checklist Supervisors
Meeting, 7 - 730 pm

1/24 - 2/2 - Filing period
for Town and School
District positions
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Auburn Town Hall News

Keith Leclair         Michael Rolfe         Tom Carroll 

Auburn Board of Selectmen 

This is peak season at Town Hall, with the annual budget and town meeting process this year 
coinciding with a presidential primary election.  Over the next ten weeks voters shape the 
national debate as part of the First in the Nation Primary, and set the budget and priorities for 
Auburn for the year ahead. 

We will also consider a large number of amendments to the zoning ordinance, as the Planning 
Board will propose a few and another 12 have been submitted by resident petitions.  Before the 
warrant for town meeting is finalized, public hearings will be held by the Planning Board and 
Budget Committee about proposed articles.  The annual Voter Guide will be mailed to residents 
prior to Town Meeting. 

The two-part Town Meeting process may be new to some.   The first part, or “deliberative 
session,” is an actual gathering which allows residents to learn about, discuss, and possibly 
amend the warrant articles.  Those warrant articles become the ballot for the second meeting, 
when voters go to the polls in March to make final decisions.  The Town of Auburn and the 
Auburn School District are separate government units, but take these steps together.  This year 
the Town’s deliberative session will start following the School District’s session, which starts at 
9am on Feb. 3. 

Please do not hesitate to reach out to us, or the staff in town hall if you have questions about the 
process, voter registration, or the subjects to be voted upon.  

Key Dates: 

Public hearings on zoning amendments – begin Jan. 3 
Public hearing on town and school budgets – Jan. 11 

Filing period for elected offices – Jan. 24 – Feb. 2 
Deliberative session of Town Meeting – Feb. 3 

Voting session of Town Meeting – Mar. 12 
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Shawna Phillips
REALTOR®

603-315-6693 (c)

Kara Carrier
REALTOR®, Principal Broker

603-235-5243 (c)

Jill Hughes 
REALTOR®, RCC, CNHS, PSA 

 603-490-6309 (c)

88 Priscilla Lane, Unit 3, Auburn, NH 03032 | 603.665.0025 | www.karacorealty.com

Kara & Co. Realty LLC
We believe in the power of relationships!

(locally owned, operated and invested in the community)

ATTENTION NEW VOTERS
Interested in voting in the Presidential Primary election?

Do you need to register to vote and/or request an absentee ballot?

If you are leaving town for the winter months you may want to come into the Town
Clerk’s Office before you go to get registered to vote and/or request an absentee
ballot.

Prospective voters will be asked to show proofs of identity: age (18 by the next
election day), domicile/residence in Auburn, and US Citizenship.  A driver’s license
and a birth certificate or passport are useful.  Affidavits may be signed under oath if
proofs are lacking.

Town Clerk Hours:
    Monday                     10:00 - 7:00 pm
    Tuesday                     Closed
    Wed & Thurs             8:00 am - 2:00 pm
    Friday                          8:00 am - 12:00 noon
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AUBURN POLICE DEPARTMENT NEWS
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Voter Registration and Voting 

In-Person or Absentee 
In-Person - If you are a new voter and you want to register you may do so with the 
Town Clerk during regular business hours.  Last day to Register to vote before the 
Presidential Primary is January 16, 2024. 

Absentee Registration – If you are not a registered voter and will NOT be able to 
vote in person you may request an absentee ballot and register to vote with the Town 
Clerk up until January 22, 2024. 

We would encourage people to register at the Town Hall rather than waiting until 
Election Day.  

Documents needed to Register to Vote: 

o Citizenship:  Passport/Birth Certificate/ Naturalization Papers 
o Photo ID: Drivers Lic, Student ID – etc. 
o Domicile: Mail showing Auburn address 

Checklist Supervisors Meeting 

January 16, 2024 

  7:00PM – 7:30 PM 

Additions/Corrections 

No Party Changes 
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2024 
NOTICE FROM THE TOWN CLERK AND SCHOOL DISTRICT CLERK 

 
The following positions will be up for election at the Town and School District Voting to be held 

on Tuesday, March 12, 2024.  The filing period runs from January 24, 2024 through February 2, 

2024.  You may file for any of these positions at the Town Clerk’s Office during regular business 

hours.  The Town Clerk’s Office will remain open for filings from 3:00pm until 5:00pm on Friday, 

February 2, 2024. 

 
OFFICE INCUMBENT 

SELECTMAN – 3 YEARS KEITH LECLAIR 
  
MODERATOR – 2 YEARS THOMAS LACROIX 
  
SUPERVISOR OF THE CHECKLIST – 6 YEARS JOANNE T. LINXWEILER 
  
LIBRARY TRUSTEE – 3 YEARS NANCY J. MAYLAND 
  
CEMETERY TRUSTEE – 3 YEARS DAVID ZALESKI 
  
TRUSTEE OF THE TRUST FUNDS – 3 YEARS DEBRA ASQUITH 
  
POLICE COMMISSION – 3 YEARS PATRICK BERGERON 
  
PLANNING BOARD – 3 YEARS JILL DROSS 
PLANNING BOARD – 3 YEARS RONALD POLTAK 
  
SCHOOL BOARD MEMBER – 3 YEARS DEREK BERGER 
SCHOOL BOARD MEMBER – 3 YEARS ADRIAN NEWTON 
  
  

 
The School District Deliberative Session will be held Saturday, February 3, 2024 at 9:00 AM at the 
Auburn Village School, with a snow date of Saturday, February 10, 2024. 

The Deliberative Session of the Annual Town Meeting will be held immediately following the school 
session. 



PAGE 7 AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER

2024
homes 
listed

Auburn

2023 
Market

Recap

Avg LIST Price

Per Square Foot 

Most Expensive House Sold $1.2M                 Least Expensive Home Sold $285,000

Avg SOLD Price

Per Square Foot 
homes 
sold

80 $293.65 $298.0454

LOOKING TO
In 2024, RachNH Realty Group is not just a real estate service — we're stepping

into the role of your number one fans! Our commitment goes beyond transactions;

it's about passionately championing your dreams and aspirations. As you embark

on your homeownership journey, trust that we're here to cheer you on every step

of the way. From finding the perfect home that resonates with your vision to
ensuring a seamless process, we are dedicated to becoming your unwavering

supporters. Your success is our success, and in the coming year, we eagerly look

forward to being the biggest fans of your homeownership triumphs. With RachNH

Realty Group, your dreams have found their loudest cheerleaders in 2024!

PLANNING ON MAKING A MOVE, 
WE’RE HERE TO HELP

SCAN TO CHECK YOUR HOMES VALUE

Rachael Farley, Realtor

RACHNH Realty Group

978-494-4989 (c)

603-232-8282 (o)

TheRachNH@gmail.com

RachNH.com

Hunter Butler, Relationship Manager

Cohen Closing & Title

603-505-2465 (c)

(603) 488-0649 (o)

hbutler@cohenclosing.com

CohenClosing.com

-RachNH Realty Group
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Deluxe 24 
921045 
Two Stage
24 In. Clearing Width  
254cc Ariens AX Engine

$1,449

OWN THE

SNOW
Deluxe 28 
921046 
Two Stage
28 In. Clearing Width  
254cc Ariens AX Engine

$1,549

Deluxe 28 SHO 
921048 
Two Stage

28 In. Clearing Width  

306cc Ariens AX Engine

$1,699

Deluxe 30
921047 
Two Stage
30 In. Clearing Width  
306cc Ariens AX Engine

$1,899

Platinum 24 SHO 
921063 
Two Stage
24 In. Clearing Width  
369cc Ariens AX Engine

$1,999

Platinum 30 SHO 
921064 
Two Stage
30 In. Clearing Width  
414cc Ariens AX Engine

$2,299

Professional 28
926083 
Two Stage
28 In. Clearing Width  
420cc Ariens AX Engine

$2,799

Professional 32 
926082 
Two Stage
32 In. Clearing Width  
420cc Ariens AX Engine

$3,099

Professional Hydro EFI 36 
926081 

Two Stage
36 In. Clearing Width  
420cc Ariens AX EFI Engine

$4,099

www.ariens.com
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Ph: (603) 432-2801    Fx: (603) 432-0152
www.peabodyfuneralhome.com

Email: office@peabodyfuneralhome.com 

15 Birch Street  
Derry, NH 03038 

290 Mammoth Road
Londonderry, NH 03053

Erik E. Peabody    Craig B. Peabody 
Owners & Funeral Directors

Peabody Funeral Homes 
and Crematorium

Peabody Funeral Homes 
and Crematorium

Happy New Year from Girl Scout Troop 59007! Our troop of 5th graders will be
reaching out to neighbors and friends in January and February to see if you'd
like to get some of our delicious Girl Scout Cookies. Yes - it's that time of year!

We have 9 cookie flavors this year and due to costs rising everywhere,
cookies are now $6 per box. We hope you'll support your neighborhood or
family Girl Scout this season as the funds we raise help us to participate in
many fun activities. If you don't have a Girl Scout connection, please reach out
to troop leader Jennifer Anderson at girlscoutsjen@gmail.com and we would
be happy to help you with your cookie needs!

Girl Scouts Troop 59007
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Auburn’s BSA Scout Troop 127

January 6th and 13th: Our Annual Christmas Tree Collection Fundraiser

Not sure what to do with the tree after the holiday? Consider making a donation to BSA Troop 127 and
the scouts will remove the tree from your property. This is an annual fundraiser for the local BSA Troop
right here in Auburn.

To schedule a tree pickup, please contact Mike Ouellette via emai (Mike@Sailingman.net) or via
phone (603-475-1616)

Our older scouts are now planning a hiking trip to Philmont Scout Ranch in the summer of 2024. The
Philmont Scout Ranch consists of over 140,000 acres of wilderness in the Sangre de Cristo Mountains in
NM. The scouts will begin training hikes and exercises to build the needed endurance for the planned
week long trek in the wilderness.

In November, Troops 127 (Auburn), 163 (Chester) and our guests from Troop 402 (Derry) camped at
Hidden Valley Scout Camp for a Thanksgiving celebration. Our older scouts cooked turkeys using metal
cans and charcoal along the shore of Lake Eileen. While our older scouts were sharpening their culinary
skills, the younger scouts assembled model rockets and engaged in other fun activities with their peers.

The Scouts BSA program in Auburn is open to boys in grades 5 through High School (ages 11 - 17). The
program is youth lead and the elected youth leaders are mentored by well trained adults. The Scouting
program focuses on character development, leadership skills, being active in your community and
maintaining physical fitness.
Troop 127 typically meets on the 1st, 2nd and 4th Mondays of the month. We alternate between meeting
spaces in Auburn at the Longmeadow Church and the old school in Chester located at 84 Chester St.
(next to the Police Station)

To learn more about Troop 127, please visit our website https://auburn127.mytroop.us/home or email Will
Melendy at WilliamMelendy@Gmail.com.
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                   Dan Szczesny, Library Director 
 22 Hooksett Road / PO Box 308 
  Auburn, NH 03032 
 (603) 483-5374 
 director@griffinfree.org 
 www.griffinfree.org 

     

Happy New Year Auburn! 
LOOKING BACK: Thanks to all your amazing 
support, the library ended the year with the 
highest yearly circulation totals in its 
history! And talk about growth! Over 2023, 
as of this writing, we’re on track to have 
welcomed 10,000 patrons into the library or 
to library events. In the summer of 2023, 
Auburn (mostly) kids read nearly 95,000 
pages during our summer reading program! 
 
As we move toward Town Meeting, the 
community continues to support us with all 
of your donations and kind words as we 
gear up for our first phase of expansion. 
  
We’re feeling really positive about 2024 and 
have so many wonderful programs and 
projects on the horizon for you. In 2024, 
we’re working with NH Humanities to bring 
some wonderful programs to Auburn, 
including an event on NH Brewing and one 
on Robert Frost.  
 
Our Maker Space ought to be up and 
running by mid-winter and we hope to have 
our gazebo built in the back Story Trail Park 
by summer.  
 
So on behalf of myself and the best library 
staff in the business, thanks for a wonderful 
2023. We can’t wait until 2024! As always, 
reach out if there’s anything I can help you 
with. 
 
 

News and Notes 
January (and beyond) on Beanstack 
The library always has reading challenges 
and fun for patrons up on our Beanstack. 
Simply register or sign in to your Beanstack 
account, check out what the monthly 
challenge is and start tracking your books! 
At the end of the month, kids 6 to 12 who 
have completed the challenge will win book 
prizes! 
 
Here’s a look at all the wonderful events 
and programming coming in January: 

Kids and Teen Programming 
Sat., Jan. 13, 12-2pm, Saturday STEM: Join 
us for our popular Saturday STEM program. 
For the first STEM of the year, we’ll be 
making snowmen out of marshmallows and 
toothpicks! All supplies will be provided. 
The more the merrier, bring your friends. 
Registration is required. Ages 6-12. 
 
Tues., Jan. 16, 4:30-5:30pm, Jordan’s 
Virtual Game Night: Join Miss Jordan via 
ZOOM for a new, virtual program – a 
rotation of games. This month, JackBox 
Games! Registration is required as ZOOM 
call info will be emailed.  
 
Sat., Jan. 27, 12-2pm, Saturday STEM: Join 
us for our popular Saturday STEM program. 
For this program, we’ll be making Q-Tip 
Snowflakes. All supplies will be provided. 
The more the merrier, bring your friends. 
Registration is required. Ages 2-6. 
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REGULAR STORY TIMES: Join Miss Mary for 
regular Story Times in January on Tuesdays 
at 11 AM or Fridays at 1 PM. Free coloring 
pages for the kids are always available. No 
registration needed! 

Adult Programming 
Sat., Jan. 6, 10:30-12:30pm, Grant’s Games 
Presents the Art of Tabletop Gaming: Join 
us for a morning of game play. Ages ten 
years plus. Registration is required and 
parents please stay with their gamers! 
 
Saturday, Jan. 20, All Day 10am-2pm, Craft 
Supply Swap: Join us for our first ever Craft 
Supply swap! All craft enthusiasts welcome 
to bring extra and/or unwanted craft 
supplies to swap with other members of the 
community. Maybe you took up knitting, 
sewing, pyrography, or soap making during 
shut down and haven't picked up the 
supplies since. Bring it them to the library 
and see what someone else has brought in. 
One person's "not for me" is another 
person's "cup of tea"!!     
 
The Knitting Club will meet every Friday at 
10:30am in November! 
 
The Evening Book Club will meet on 
Wednesday, Jan. 3 at 6:30pm. They will also 
meet on Wednesday, Feb. 7 at 6:30pm. The 
book for February will be “The Personal 
Librarian” by Marie Benedict and Victoria 
Christopher Murray. 

Special Events 
Through Friday, Jan. 12, Bird Carving 
Exhibit: Auburn artist Dee Cleary will be 
exhibiting her carved birds at the library in 
our front history room. Stop by to have a 
look! 
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News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars 
 

Scholarships Open February 1st! 
 

It is time to gather all the information you will need to apply: 
 

         1. Your F.A.F.S.A. and financial information. (This information is not shared with board members) 
 
         2. Your S.A.T. and/or transcript information (check with your guidance office for this information) 
 
         3. Your activity hours. This includes clubs, sports and any extracurricular activities. 
 
         4. Your place of employment, hours you work and description. 
 
         5. You will need a person to write a recommendation for you and complete the form on-line. 
 
         6. Practice writing an essay! 

 
We offer 10 different scholarships from the Arts to Vocational studies.

 
Any Auburn resident attending a post-secondary school can apply. 

 
Visit: 

Auburn.dollarsforscholars.org 
 

If you are interested in becoming involved, please join us Jan. 9th at 6:15 in the Auburn Historical
building. 

 
Thank You and Stay Safe, 
Mary Hrubiec, President 
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January Updates: The Friends of the Library

The countdown to 2024 is on! Happy, healthy holidays, Auburn!

A Successful Breakfast with Santa!
Thank you to everyone who joined us for a festive, fun breakfast. We’re especially grateful for your support and
the help of so many volunteers including:

Andrea Johnston & the AVS Bands
Auburn Fire Department
AVS PTA
Dave Sylvia
Freihofer Bakery Outlet
Gary Poulin
Hannaford (Derry)

Heather Bronson (Photographer)
Pat Clement
Santa
Sarah Belanger, AVS Food Service Director
Shaws (Derry)
The Traynor Family
& Many volunteers from Friends of the Library

We’re already planning for next year and will see you on the first Sunday of December!

New Museum Pass!
We are thrilled to announce a pass to the Boston Museum of Science is now available thanks to funds raised by The
Friends!

The Museum of Science features over 700 interactive and informative exhibits centering around math, engineering,
biodiversity, and more. Every season brings new traveling exhibits, so you’ll experience the latest in science, technology, and
more.

This pass will admit up to 4 people at a 50% discount on tickets to the Museum’s Exhibit Halls. Children under 3 are not
included in the count of 4 and are always admitted for free.

Please visit the Museum Pass page on GriffinFree.org to learn more including how to borrow the pass.

Questions or interest in joining the Friends? Reach us at griffinlibraryfriends@gmail.com or stop by one of our meetings. Our
next meeting will take place at 6:00 at the library on Monday, January 8th.
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St. Peter Roman Catholic Church 
Fr. Michael Gendron, Pastor 
Fr. Rory Traynor, Parochial Vicar 
Dcn. Sean C Magee, Sr., Permanent Deacon 
567 Manchester Rd. 
603-623-5429 
www.stpeteraub.org 
 
Mass Schedule: 
Sat – 4:00 p.m. 
Sun – 8:00 a.m. & 10:00 a.m. 

(Photo courtesy of Jean Wozniak) Mon, Tues, Fri – 7:00 a.m. 
Wed – 7:00 a.m. & 6:30 p.m. 

 
Eucharistic Adoration 
First Friday, January 5th from 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. in the church 

Wednesdays in January from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. in the church 

 
 

Baptism or Marriage 
For information on scheduling a Baptism or Marriage, please contact 

Fr. Michael Gendron at 603-623-5429, ext. 1. 
 

 

Interested in learning more about the Catholic Church?  The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
(RCIA) is a ministry to adults who are interested in learning more about the Catholic faith, and growing in their 
relationship with God.  If you have never been baptized, have been baptized in another Christian tradition, or were 
baptized Catholic but have not received the sacraments of First Eucharist and/or Confirmation, and are interested in 
learning more about the Catholic faith, please contact Jake Linxweiler, Director of RCIA at 483-5571, or the parish 
office at stpeteraub@comcast.net. 
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NH Audubon is thrilled to be partnering with
Queerlective to provide a space to showcase their
“Blossoming Beyond: Celebrating Queerness in

Nature” exhibit. Explore the profound connection
between queerness and nature in this exhibit. It

showcases work that embodies the resilience,
strength, and beauty of both the natural world and

the LGBTQ+ community

|  26 Audubon Way, Auburn, NH  |  603-668-2045/mac@nhaudubon.org   |  Open Tues-Sat 11am-5pm  |

Visit us Tuesday-Saturday, 11am-5pm! Come explore the Center, meet our Animal Ambassadors, and pick up a
souvenir from the Nature Shop. We are located at 26 Audubon Way in Auburn. Please follow Leave No Trace

ethics and remember that dogs are not allowed on the Massabesic Center property. As a courtesy, our parking lot
provides access to alternate dog-friendly trails on either end of Audubon Way.

N E W  A R T  E X H I B I T :
C O M I N G  J A N U A R Y  2 4

Do you have a passion for
wildlife and the outdoors? 

We provide a positive, fun
working environment with plenty
of opportunities to develop new
leadership and teaching skills.

W E  A R E  H I R I N G

This winter, come participate in the New Hampshire
Audubon Winter Wonders Vacation Camp! From
February 26th – March 1st, NH Audubon will be

hosting day camp sessions at both the McLane Center
and in Concord and the Massabesic Center in Auburn.
Vacation camp is the perfect way to enjoy the cold and

snow through outdoor exploration and discovery.
Each day is designed to build the skills of budding

naturalists through hands-on activities, storytelling,
crafts, games, outdoor exploration, and live animal

observation. Learn about how our native species
endure the winter weather, go snowshoeing or hiking
on the trails, and discover the fascinating science of

snow! Make sure to dress for the weather!                    

Registration will be open in late December on NH Audubon's website. 
If you have any questions, please email Claire Adams at

cadams@nhaudubon.org.

2024 Camp Educator Positions: Massabesic Center

Go to nhaudubon.org/jobs for the full position description 
and how to apply.

Visit during open hours to enjoy the exhibit! Tues-Sat, 11am-5pm.
Join us for an artists’ reception on Jan. 27, 2pm-5pm.

W I N T E R  W O N D E R S  C A M P

J A N U A R Y  2 0 :  W I N T E R  S O W I N G  O F
N A T I V E  P L A N T S  W O R K S H O P

Winter is a great time to sow native seeds. Many native seeds
need to be exposed to prolonged cold and moist conditions

to break their dormancy and germinate. Join us as we
introduce you to native plants and guide you through this
hands-on, 6-step process. You'll leave with a pot of native

perennial seeds that will grow all year and be ready to plant
in your garden next fall.

Visit our Event Calendar to register by Jan. 16. $10/NH Audubon
members & Extension Master Gardeners or $15/non-members.

by Yasamin Safarzadeh

With NH Audubon and UNH Extension Master Gardeners
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Longmeadow Serves! 
A New Year has begun and with it comes hope.  Every day 

God is doing a New Thing and we wait in expectant hope for 
where God will lead us.  We of the Longmeadow Congregational 
Church UCC move forward into he future with thankfulness for 
all the community has done for each other and for those in 
greatest need.   

We give thanks for those who joined us in our Advent 
worship services in December with special thanks to the Scouts 
who helped light and safely tend the fires in our firepit where we 
gathered.  Between these and several special services on-line, we 
have continued to BE THE CHURCH in these different but 
expectant times.   

Thank you to all who joined us in donating socks for 
Ascentria New American’s Program which assists refugees in 
resettlement.  Thanks to you were able to provide hundreds of 
socks to keep people warm this winter.  And speaking of the 
Breakfast, we were delighted to have served over 1500 people 
over the last year and look forward to welcoming you on the 
second Saturday of each month in the year to come.  

We were delighted with the success of our Snowflake 
Fair.  The response from the Auburn community was 
wonderful and we hope that you enjoyed your crafts, baked 

goods, and attic treasures, not to mention those delicious Pork Pies! 
Scarves in the Park Update – We are very grateful to all the knitters and crocheters who 

created over 250 scarves, hats and mittens for this annual project.  As you are doing your New 
Year’s clearing out, remember that we will gladly accept any donations of yarn that you would 
like to move out of your house.   
 Our regularly scheduled worship services are currently Sundays at 9:30 am in the 
sanctuary, 11:00 a.m. on Zoom and a pe-recorded version of the service is ported to YouTube 
each Sunday. 

We of the Longmeadow Congregational Church, UCC wish to all our Auburn friends and 
neighbors joy in this new year.    No matter where you are on your spiritual journey, you are 
welcome here.  If you are seeking a community for worship, we invite you to join us.  If you 
have any questions, please contact our Pastor, Rev. Ruth Gallot at 483-2907.   

 
 
Since 1857 Longmeadow Congregational Church has 
been a beacon of light and hope, lovingly serving our 
Auburn neighbors and the surrounding communities.  
We have found our Church is in need of some critical 
repairs including some reconstruction of its iconic 
steeple.  Our goal is almost $60,000 and we are 
asking for your help to complete this project.  No 
donation is too small and can be mailed in to: 
LCC-SOS, PO Box 356, Auburn, NH 03032-0356. 
          
             Thanks very much and God Bless 
 

Save 
Our 

Steeple 
Campaign  

 

 
Donations also accepted by Venmo 

@Longmeadow Congregational Church 
(comment: Steeple) 
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Greetings from the Massabesic Garden Club! We had our annual
Yankee swap and pot luck in December - a good time was had by
all! 

Please check our website for upcoming events and membership
info: www.massabesic.com 

In the coming months, we will host informational talks on such
topics as winter sowing, native plants, and backyard birds! 
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NNeewwss  ffrroomm  tthhee  AAuubbuurrnn  HHiissttoorriiccaall  AAssssoocciiaattiioonn  

Wintertime Fun! 
Short stories  

by Dan Carpenter 

Ice Racing: About 1980, Ray Racicot was asked to create a race track on the ice at the foot of Bunker 
Hill Rd.   He took his 1 ton plow truck onto Massabesic and discovered that the snow pushed back.  
He could not get any traction- The wheels just spun. He was stuck. If the truck would not do the job, 
get Stacy’s little dozer.  They drove the dozer right down Bunker Hill Road (Ignoring the possibility 
of damage to the road which irritated the Road Agent) and pushed out a round track.  The snow 
pushed up on the outside created a barrier that helped keep the racers on the track. The motorcycles 
had knobby tires with hundreds of screws embedded to provide traction.  It only lasted a year or two 
but it was good wintertime fun for kids who enjoyed riding motorcycles.   
 
Under pressure from the State of NH to plow Candia Rd (Old NH 101) Auburn purchased its first 
snow plow (a grader) in 1927.  Before that, all Town roads were ‘rolled’ for sleigh traveling. Town 
roads remained dirt and perfect for sledding until the late 1950’s when most had been ‘oiled’ (Liquid 
tar solidified by a thin layer of sand). 
 
The use of salt to make winter roads black came in the 1970’s.  Mickey Rolfe remembers standing in 
the back of a truck shoveling salt by hand. That put an end to kids sledding in the road.  There are 7 
hills in Auburn and kids in every neighborhood used the closest hill for their sledding runs. 
 
The Josiah Davis kids (Corner of Eaton Hill and Colman Road) could use Eaton Hill to slide toward 
their grandparents’ (Benjamin Eugene, Sarah) home or they could make a longer run from their 
barn, down Colman Rd, across Preston Brook, and up toward the 5 Corners.  Addie Davis (1904-
2005) who lived her whole life on the farm made at least one pass down Colman Rd up until the 
1970’s when she was over 60 years old. 
 
The Case kids (Andy, Harold, Cecile, and 5 more) lived on what is now Penny Lane.  They slid down 
Dug Hill, the gorge on Spofford Rd.  Harold’s (1939-2022, built house at 5 Spofford Rd) sled once flew 
off the road and he ran headlong right into a tree.  He cut his tongue and they had the devil of a time 
stopping the bleeding. 
 
Selectman Michael Rolfe and his brothers Bruce and Craig slid down Bunker Hill from the old 
schoolhouse at Dearborn Rd all the way to Panzieri’s (Past Gardner Rd).   
 

Continued... 
 

Left: Mark and Bruce Seavey (Ralph 
Seavey’s sons) on Al Preston’s sleigh. 
Right: the boys with their uncle Roy 
Seavey.  The sleigh was eventually  
purchased by Morris Rolfe and 
donated to the Auburn Historical 
Association by the Rolfe family. It is 
now housed in the AHA’s barn. 
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(Wintertime Fun, continued..) 
 
Patti Allard’s “Winter Memories”:  Patti Allard and Fay Hanscomb lived around the corner from each 
other.  At the time, there were only two houses on Maple Farm, a dirt road that they used to sled 
with their girls.  Patti and Fay would make the first round then make numerous runs with the kids.  
“We always wondered who was having more fun, the girls or us.” 
 
Patti’s daughters, Brenda and Bonnie, remember turning snow banks into snow forts and their 
Mother’s concerns about safety.  The girls heard but continued to burrow into the snow.  After a long 
session of work on the forts, Mom would have hot cocoa and cookies ready.  Both girls remember 
skating both at the Town Rink on Chester Rd and on the Lake.  When it started snowing, Bonnie 
knew that Christmas was coming.  Both kids would make lists for Santa using the Sears Christmas 
Catalog. 
 
In the 1960’s, Auburnites prepared for power outages. Outages were frequent and lasted for days.  At 
the first sign of trouble they would bring in wood for the stove and fill the bathtub with water.  Life 
without electricity is hard but possible with heat and water. 
 
Skating on Calef Pond: The Mason kids skated often and there was a lot to do preparing for a trip to 
Calef Pond.  Mrs. Mason would make a gallon thermos of cocoa. Bruce, Gail, and Donna would round 
up their skates, socks, and shovels.  They would also let the Case kids know of their plans and finally 
5 or 6 kids would be ready to make the trek to the Pond.  As they left the yard, someone picked up 
one of Charlie Case’s discarded racing tires.   
 
When they got to Cedric Davis’ on the corner of Calef Rd, they checked to see if John, Dean, or Dale 
wanted to skate. Once they reached the Pond, everyone put on their skates and got to work shoveling 
and cleaning a spot to skate.  Someone would be in charge of gathering kindling.  Once a spot was 
clear, the tire was filled with kindling and set ablaze.  The burning tire and wet wood made for a 
smoky blaze that kept everyone upwind.  As the afternoon wore on, the ice around the bonfire would 
start to melt forming a puddle.  At the end of the day, the fire burning down, the bigger kids would 
jump over the embers.  If they fell, the puddle around the fire would guarantee a long, uncomfortable, 
wet walk home. 
 

Just wondering… does anyone still make cocoa today? 
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The Auburn Historical Association is looking for new members and for current members to extend their 
membership through the end of 2024. By supporting the Auburn Historical Association, you are enabling us to 
continue to preserve Auburn’s heritage, obtain local artifacts, educate the public and local students, offer 
interesting and informative programs and maintain the building and grounds.  

 

Name: _________________________________________ Date: _____________ 

Address: __________________________________________________________ 

Email: ____________________________________________________________ 

Home Phone: _________________ Cell Phone: ___________________________ 

Membership amount enclosed ($10/person - $20/family):  $_________________ 

Donation amount (any amount will be greatly appreciated) $________________ 

Please make checks payable to: Auburn Historical Association. Check #: _______ 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN BECOMING A VOLUNTEER? Email us at info@auburnhistorical.org 

Send checks to:  
Auburn Historical Association 
P.O. Box 6 
Auburn, NH 03032 

Suggestions/Comments 
 

 

 

Incorporated in 1976 as a non-profit 501(c)(3) institution to collect, preserve, and make known Auburn’s history. 
Website: www.auburnhistorical.org, email: info@auburnhistorical.org 

 
 

                                                For office use only: V T S 
   

Auburn Historical Association 
P.O. Box 6 

102 Hooksett Road 
Auburn, NH 03032 

 
2024 Membership Application 
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Editorial Policy
The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is a monthly 

newsletter (11 issues/year) published 
by the Town of Auburn.  It is intended 
to serve the community by providing 

information of interest to Auburn 
residents.  As a monthly publication, the 
newsletter is not a forum to air opinions 

as it is not able to provide equal time 
standards.  With a diversity of views and 

opinions among the residents of the Town, 
it is the policy of the AUBURN VILLAGE 

CRIER not to publish editorials or letters 
to the editor that advocate any political or 

policy viewpoint.

 Ad Prices
Business Card: $55

3.5” X 3”: $80
7.5” X 3”: $105

Half Page:  $165
Full Page: $265

Checks payable to:
Town of Auburn

Multi-Month Discounts 
available.

Submissions for the Auburn Village Crier  

Submissions for the Crier must be received by the 15th of every 
month, unless otherwise stated.

Please send all articles in a word document, e-mail attachment to:       
townhall@townofauburnnh.com     

603-483-5052 Ext.102
Auburn Village Crier
c/o Sandee Guide
PO Box 146
Auburn, NH 03032

Auburn Village Crier
Presorted Standard                         

U.S. Postage                 
PAID                                    

Auburn, NH 03032 
 

Permit No. 3

 
CARRIER ROUTE PRESORT

POSTAL CUSTOMER CR:

Tillery Partners Realty Team

with Better Homes & Gardens The Masiello Group

It's still a great time to sell!
Inventory is low and buyers are waiting to purchase in Auburn! 

 
Curious what your home is worth? 

Call, text or email us for a          market analysis!
 

Looking for a new home?
Hiring us as your buyer's agent is           !

 
 

S u s a n  T i l l e r y

call us

Cell: 603-682-8409

Email: Susan.Tillery@comcast.net

www.susantillery.masiello.com

J o r d a n  T i l l e r y

Cell: 603-674-8684

Email: JordanJTillery@gmail.com

www.manchesternhliving.com

Tillery Partners Realty Team with Better Homes & Gardens The Masiello Group

545 Hooksett Rd. Unit 24, Manchester, NH 03104 Office: 603-675-3200

free

ASSOCIATE Broker ,  REALTOR®

REALTOR®

free

Expect honesty, integrity, success & confidentiality

local agents, local knowledge


